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Thank you to our Sponsor Kens Auto & Diesel Repair





This Month at the Senior Center

Crib Tournament April 26
Registration Cutoff 10:15 am    Games start at 10:30 am

$25 ($10 games,$15 lunch)

Contact Lois 780-847-2170

Tues-Fri
9-11

Rental Rates- $75.00 a day or $25.00 per hour (up to 3 hours)  
Contact Joanne Wolfe 780-847-3807 or Denise Smith  780-581-5897

Exercises 1 pm 
Shuffleboard to follow 
Pool 7 pm
Open to Everyone!

Music
2:00 pm

April 9th @ 12 noon - Potluck with meeting to follow-New Members Welcome!



With sadness we announce the passing of
Wally Rauser on Feb. 19, 2025 at the age of
92. Wally is survived by 4 sisters, 4 daughters,
1 son and their families including 9
grandchildren, 10 great grandchildren and
numerous nieces and nephews. 
Wally was born and raised on farms in the
Mullingar and Speers region of Sask., worked
at Husky Oil in Lloyd for 13 years, and farmed
near Dewberry, Alta. for 33 years before
retiring in the Kelowna region of B.C. He
enjoyed playing fastball, curling and golf. He
took pride in his children, in raising hereford
cattle and in serving as director for the local
credit union. 
Wally worked hard and liked to have fun! We
will miss him! Memories can be shared online
at Everden Rust or Castanet, Kelowna.

Wally
Rauser Gloria Sikora

After almost 34 years
of exceptional service
at the Credit Union. 
 You will be Missed!!

to

Bryanna Marie-flor

February 27
11:47 p.m.      5 lbs 13 oz

An early arrival that blessed the lives of
her parents Jason & Tatiana 
 sister Ariana & brother Jaxon

Bry (Bree)



5 ants rented an apartment with
another 5 ants.  Now they’re tenants

Newsletter submission for May must
be submitted by noon on April 26th

A challenge is issued to everyone to commit a
“Random Act of Kindness” to be entered in a
draw for a gift card!  To participate send your
name and what you chose to do as your act of
kindness to dewberrynewsletter@gmail.com
or drop off at the Post Office to be entered in
the random draw.  Only the winners name will
be published in the next newsletter.  Though
the official day was in February, in a world
where there is so much negativity why not
choose to do something positive??  



April 22
International Moment

of Laughter Day April 14

Hall Rental Information

For your next event big or small
Contact Kristen 639-840-2865

April 15th
World Art

Day

 Junior High 
Pencil Sketches

Administrative
Professionals
Day April 23

International Dance
Day April 29th

Apologies to the
Seniors for the typo
in last months crib

tournament ad. 

Vol-un-teer

freely offer to do something
say or suggest something without being asked
work for an organization without being paid
commit to a particular undertaking

Volunteering is a great way to feel part of the community in which you live.  There are a
number of community groups welcoming new members or watch for an upcoming

event and offer to help.  Together we can make a difference!



Pancakes, Bingo and Bake
Sale Auction at Riverton

Hall

Saturday April 12, 2025
starting at 5:30 p.m.

12 and under-free
13 and over - $7.50 per

person. 

We look forward to seeing
you on April 12th.

Did you know that cotton candy was
actually invented by a dentist?

(Dentist William Morrison along with candy maker
John Wharton in 1897)

NEW NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
by the 24th of each month



The Greenlawn Goodwill 
Ladies Club

 would like to thank the
community for supporting our
March Fundraiser Garage Sale.
 Funds raised help us continue

giving back to needs in our
community and surrounding area.

We would like to thank the Dewberry First
Responders for their prompt & efficient care
in our recent medical emergency.We are very
thankful to have the first responders here in
Dewberry.  Also thank you to the ambulance
service out of Elk Point, you were so efficient,
kind & caring.

The Whiteside Family

I’m grateful to everyone for the
cards, well wishes and visits both in
the hospital and at my home during
my recent recovery from surgery.

Special thanks to Rhonda & Warren
for taking care of everything while I

was away, to my brother for
keeping my dog & to my good friend

who has been my chauffeur. 

Mary Bensmiller
p.s. also thanks for the 

piggyback ride 







Creech’s Funeral Home
Brady Anderson (Cooperators)

NuWave Industries
BTO Skid Steer (Bob and Tricia Oneschuk)

Wade Holt Ram River
Lloydminster Animal Hospital

Cornerstone Coop Liquor Store Vermilion
Ken’s Auto and Diesel Repair

Sandpiper Trucking
Nutrien

Rocky Mountain Equipment Vermilion
Cruise Bensmiller Racing

Branded Western Wear Vermilion
KMC Sales Calgary
Linda Illingworth
David Bensmiller
Weir Vet Services

Trudy Nolin + Family
Brad McMann Racing

The 7th annual Dewberry Cutter Rally was one of the
most successful to date. The day saw 32 drivers, 53
riders and many passengers come out to enjoy the
perfect weather. 

A big thank you to the many volunteers that helped us
throughout the day! Whether it was keeping the fire
going at the halfway point, helping input numbers on
the computers, or preparing food in the kitchen. We
can’t do it without you! 

A big                                to the following businesses who
donated a silent auction item:

As well as Mike Macnab for his generous
yearly donation!

We now look forward to summer! Please join us and
other community groups for a meeting to discuss
ideas for the Fathers day weekend on April 10th at
Dewberry Data @ 7pm.



Dewberry Community Church






